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State Commander’s Message 
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STATE PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

“Challenging the Needs of Our Veterans” 

 

 Wow!! It has already been 1month as your Department President. I 
would like to start by congratulating PDP Dot on making the Circle of 
Excellence, I am looking forward to watching you at Nation Conven-
tion later this month walk up on that stage and receive your medal-
lion!! Again congratulations Dot.  

 

 I am happy to say Department Secretary Linda has informed me that 
all Auxiliaries and District Auxiliaries have turned in their installation 
reports. Awesome job everyone! 

 

 My Special Project Chairman, Julie DeRubeis, will be putting some 
Promotional Material about the Special Project in this months Gen-
eral Orders. Commander Denis Quarred and myself will be working 
on this project together this year.  

 

 As we continue working together, we will continue to help our veter-
ans, sisters and brothers of this great organization. 

 

Thanks,  

Kim Copson 

President 

Dept. of NH 

2023-2024 
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POST COMMANDER’S MESSAGE 

Comrades, 
 
First, I want to say that I am honored to have been selected and elected for your next Commander of 
Nashua VFW Post 483! Being a member of this post has been great and rewarding and I have made 
some great friends along the way. I also want to thank our past Officers who have led this Post to 
where it is today. 
 
Second, I want to help move the Post forward and make things better. To do that, I will need the help 
of the membership. I have my own ideas, but I want to hear yours as well. We need to come together 
and make Post 483 stronger and more viable. There are two largely important parts to that, new mem-
bership, and fundraising. The Officers and I have ideas for these, but we will discuss these more in fu-
ture meetings. 
 
Upcoming events: In July we are participating in a fundraiser for the Nashua Children’s Home. This will 
be run similarly as the Buddy Poppies. Also, we will be holding a Recruiting Event at Holman Stadium 
during a Nashua Silver Knights Game on July 28, the game is pretty much sold out so our exposure 
should be large.  
 
I look forward to this year and the progress we can make. Help me make Post 483 stronger and more 
sustainable for the future members. 
 
Chris DiTullio 
Commander 
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DISTRICT PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

NO ARTICLE SUBMITTED 
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STATE LEGISLATIVE CHAIRMAN’S MESSAGE 

& 

CERTIFIED NATIONAL RECRUITER 

2023-7 Dept. NH VFW National Legislative Committee Member, VAVS VAMC Manchester 
VFW Representative, Certified National Recruiter, Homeless Chair 
Rev 6/19/23 

 

National Legislative Committee. Presidential hopefuls  are popping up all over the state. I 
hope you are active in your local political committees and activities. I attended several local 
events where presidential candidates gave their stump speeches to gain traction for their 
campaigns. Primaries are important, they allow candidates from all over the country to try 
out their campaign messages. The Democrats are keeping a low profile with their candi-
date, and the mainstream media is failing us miserably by letting them off the hook with 
their lack of critical investigative reporting on suspicious activities by members of both po-
litical parties, not just one party or candidate. The Republicans are lining up to take on the 
big Gorilla in the room, good luck with that one. Please attend as many rallies/town halls as 
you can, especially if a VFW post sponsors them. Please wear your official VFW hat to 
show the politicians that the VFW is present and is paying attention. 

At the Manchester VAMC the new enclosed ramp entrance (Mountain) work is com-
plete and open for business. The main entrance, (Eagle) with the steps, is now blocked off 
and is being reworked. Mask restrictions have been lifted, only wear them if you think that 
you may be sick or enter restricted areas where they are required. To register as a volun-
teer and find out what positions are needed, please contact Stella Lareau, VAVS Supervisor 
at stella.lareau@va.gov or call 603-624-4366 ex.6419.  

The NH Veterans Home (NHVH) is also looking for volunteers. Call 603-527-4400 for 
details. 
VFW membership. Several VFW posts sent members up to Laconia Bike Week where we 
manned our VFW Membership Popup. We actively interacted with the public and got some 
new members into the VFW. A big thank you to all the folks that stopped by and helped 
out.  We will be doing VFW membership drives at the Thunder Over New Hampshire Air 
Show on Sep 9-10 at the  Pease Air National Guard Base, Portsmouth, NH.   
Liberty House is always looking for food and gas cards. Please go online at: Donate - Liber-
ty House (libertyhousenh.org), or https://libertyhousenh.org/donate/ 

 

Jörg Dreusicke  
VAVS VAMC Manchester VFW Representative  
National Legislative Committee Representative  
Certified National Recruiter 

Homeless Chair  
jdreusicke@aol.com 

603-553-0395 
 

about:blank
about:blank
https://libertyhousenh.org/donate/
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POST PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE 

NO ARTICLE SUBMITTED 
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Dst Life New Reinst Cont Total Prior Year Percent Div 
R

S 
City State N/R LM 

Prior 

Annual 
Retention 

6 128 4 1 71 204 201 101.49% 5   
NASHU

A 
NH 1 72 100% 

MEMBERSHIP 

26 July 2022 

23 August 2022 

27 September 2022 

25 October 2022 

22 November 2022 

27 December 2022 

24 January 2023 

28 February 2023 

28 March 2023 

25 April 2023 

23 May 2023 

27 June 2023 

LOCATION POST # % RETENTION 

NASHUA 483 101.49% 100% 

DERRY 1617 106.79% 98.39% 

HUDSON 5791 93.71% 91.49% 

SALEM 8546 97.71% 90.24% 

MERRI- 8641 105.52% 93.62% 

PELHAM 10722 101.69% 81.08% 

HAMP- 11254 100.00% 90.00% 

HOLLIS 11373 100.00% 90.91% 

TOTALS  101.06% 91.97% 

DISTRICT 6 MEMBERSHIP 
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FUN PAGE 

JOKE OF THE MONTH 

A worldwide survey was conducted by the UN. The only question asked was: "Would you please give 

your honest opinion about solutions to the food shortage in the rest of the world?" The survey was a 

huge failure. In Africa they didn't know what "food" meant. In Eastern Europe they didn't know what 

"honest" meant. In Western Europe they didn't know what "shortage" meant. In China they didn't 

know what "opinion" meant. In the Middle East they didn't know what "solution" meant. In South 

America they didn't know what "please" meant. And in the USA they didn't know what "the rest of the 

world" meant.  

QUOTE OF THE MONTH 

Learning never exhausts the 

mind. 

Leonardo da Vinci 

DID YOU KNOW 

 lion's can't roar until the age 
of 2 

MIND TWISTER 

If you wrote all of the numbers from 300 to 400 on a piece of paper, how many 
times would you have written the number 3? 

https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/leonardo_da_vinci_380288
https://www.brainyquote.com/quotes/leonardo_da_vinci_380288
https://www.brainyquote.com/authors/leonardo-da-vinci-quotes
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VA NEWS 

VFW Testifies Before House Subcommittee: VFW National Legislative Director 

Pat Murray testified at a House Committee on Veterans’ Affairs Subcom-

mittee on Economic Opportunity hearing to discuss pending legislation. 

Murray stated that currently there is a lack of equitable access for service 

members to utilize pre-separation benefit services depending on which 

base they are stationed. This unequal access leads to fewer service mem-

bers being connected to their benefits upon separation.   

Cost of Living Bill Signed into Law: President Biden signed S. 777, Veterans’ 

Compensation Cost-of-Living Adjustment Act of 2023 into law. The biparti-

san, bicameral bill was led by Sens. Tester (D-MT) and Moran (R-KS) and 

Reps. Luttrell (TX-8) and Pappas (NH-1). This legislation will increase cer-

tain VA benefits including disability compensation, clothing allowances, 

and dependency and indemnity compensation (DIC) for surviving spouses 

and children to reflect increases in the cost of living. It will directly benefit 

millions of disabled veterans and military survivors nationwide. The VFW 

applauds our supporters in Congress for making this adjustment a priority 

connected to their benefits upon separation  

 

Senate Hearing on Substance Use Disorder: The Senate Committee on Veterans’ 

Affairs held a hearing on improving access to substance use disorder 

(SUD) care for veterans, especially those living in rural America. Chairman 

Tester pressed witnesses from VA on its policies and procedures to en-

sure veterans receive timely and quality SUD care. 
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CALENDAR 

July 2023 
Sun Mon Tue Wed Thu Fri Sat 

      1 
Battle of Gettysburg 
1863 

2 
Battle of Gettysburg 
1863 

3 
Battle of Gettysburg 
1863 

4 
Fourth of July 
 

USA 247 Years Old 

5 
Cootie Summer 
Vacation 

6 7 
Auxiliary Meeting 
1300 

8 

9 10 11 12 13 14 15 

16 17 18 19 20 21 22 

23 24 25 
Post Meeting 1900 
 
 

26 27 28 
Recruiting  Event 
Holman Stadium 
1630 

29 

30 31      

120 (100 threes in the hundreds place + 10 
threes in the tens place + 10 threes in the ones 
place) 

ANSWER TO BRAIN TWISTER 
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POST NEWS 

IF YOU USE FACEBOOK  

GO TO 

VFW POST 483 Nashua 

We made it! 

100% 
On 28 July we will be holding a re-

cruiting event at Holman Stadium.  

There will be an evening Baseball 

game and we have obtained permis-

sion from the Silver Knights to have a 

recruiting station at the game.  It is a 

night they will have fireworks also.  

They expect a sold out crowd.  At pre-

sent the Post Commander and Adju-

tant will man the table.  Other mem-

bers are welcome to join us.  We will 

be setting up around 1630.  Gates 

open at 1730. 

On 4-5 August we will be holding a 

fundraiser for the Nashua Children’s 

Home at the Market Basket on DW 

Highway, South Nashua.  Sign-up 

sheet is available at the post. 

The Post will be holding a Gun Raffle beginning in 

July.  We are raffling a Henry 44 Magnum/.44 Spl Car-

bine.  It’s a Big Boy Side Plate rifle.  Tickets are $20 

each.  Proceeds benefit the Post’s Veteran Programs.  

Tickets are available at the Post or from members 

selling them.  We are only selling 400 tickets.  See 

flyer in the Flyer Section of this newsletter.  Rifle can 

be seen at Merrimack Firearms. 
The annual State Picnic will be held on 19 Au-

gust 2023 at the Littleton VFW, 600 Cottage 

St., Littleton, NH, at noon, following the Coun-

cil of Administration meeting.  See page 21 for 

the form to obtain tickets for the picnic.  Cost 

is $25.00 per person.  Lunch will be pulled 

pork sandwich, Coleslaw and corn on the cob.  

Dinner will be 1700-1800.  Choice of meal is 

Chicken Cordon Bleu or Prime Rib.  Dessert is 

Jack & Fin’s famous cupcakes. 
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QUARTERMASTER/ADJUTANT’S 

 CORNER 

This year we are planning some events.  At the 

present time we are looking at the following: 

1. Recruiting event at Holman Stadium on 28 

July 2023. 

2. Fundraiser for the Nashua Children’s Home 

on 4-5 August 2023, at Market Basket in S. 

Nashua. 

3. Gun Raffle Henry 44 Magnum/44 Spl. 

4. Being honored at Holman Stadium by the 

Silver Knights at the evening baseball game 

on 4 August 2023.  

5. Buddy Poppy Drive around Veterans Day. 

6. Veterans Day monument ceremonies and 

parade on 11 November 2023. 

7. A second recruiting event sometime in the 

current membership year. 

8. Participation in Charitable Gaming at Bos-

ton Billiards. 

9. Loyalty Day Ceremony in May 2024. 

10. Memorial Day weekend Buddy Poppy Drive 

11. Memorial Day cemetery ceremonies and 

parade. 

These are some of the activities being planned 

now.  More events will probably be added as 

the year progresses. 

Remember, you can renew your 

membership prior to your expiration 

date.  It only extends your member-

ship out one year from your expira-

tion date.  It helps the post’s mem-

bership numbers if you do renew 

early. 

I found this on Facebook.  I thought it is 

great Food for Thought!!!!!! 
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CHAPLAIN’S CORNER 

 
 
 
 
 
 

Greetings from the Chaplains  desk: 
  
Deceased members:  none 
  
Hope everyone is doing well and looking forward to an 
enjoyable summer 
Get well wishes go out to Barry Palmer for his continu-
ing recovery 
It was great to see him at our last meeting. 
If you are aware of a member or their family who may 
be ill or in need of 
Our support, please advise the post, so that we may 
reach out to them. 
Wishing everyone the best of health and a safe and 
enjoyable summer. 
  
Best Regards, 
  
Herbert CT Townsend 
Chaplain 
Post 483 

HOUSE COMMITTEE 

Chairman:  Herbert “C.T.” Townsend 

603-345-5033 

Members: 

Katie Boots-Commander 

603-689-4072 

Lewis Chipola-Quartermaster 

603-521-7708 

Scott Gagnon 

781-983-2876 

Steve Ordway 

DISTRICT 6 & C of A MEETING SCHEDULE 

Council of Administration Meetings 

13 August 2022:  Littleton Post 816 1000 

15 October 2022  Laconia Post 1670 1300 

14 January 2023:  Concord Post 1631 
1000 

29 April 2023: NG HQ Bldg. B 

 

DISTRICT 6 MEETING SCHEDULE 

6 August 2022:  Merrimack 

8 October 2022:  Pelham 

7 January 2023:  Hudson 

15 April 2023:  Derry 

District 6 Auxiliary Schedule 

21 August 2022:  Merrimack 

23 October 2022:  Pelham 

22 January 2022:  Hudson 

8 April 2022:  Derry 

 

All District 6 meetings are shown in BLUE and 
scheduled for 1000 unless otherwise noted,  dress 
is blues and grays unless otherwise notified. 
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CLASSIFIEDS 

NEVERETT’S SEW & VAC 

51 EAST PEARL ST. 

NASHUA, NH 03060 

                   603-883-5409 

FOR ALL YOUR SEWING AND VACUUM 

CLEANING NEEDS 
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BATTLE OF THE MONTH 

The First Battle of Bull Run, called the Battle of First Manassas[1] by Confederate forces, was the first major 

battle of the American Civil War. The battle was fought on July 21, 1861, in Prince William County, Virginia, just 

north of the city of Manassas and about thirty miles west-southwest of Washington, D.C. The Union Army was 

slow in positioning themselves, allowing Confederate reinforcements time to arrive by rail. Each side had about 

18,000 poorly trained and poorly led troops. The battle was a Confederate victory and was followed by a disor-

ganized post-battle retreat of the Union forces. 

Just months after the start of the war at Fort Sumter, the northern public clamored for a march against the Con-

federate capital of Richmond, Virginia, which was expected to bring an early end to the Confederacy. Yielding to 

political pressure, Brigadier General Irvin McDowell led his unseasoned Union Army across Bull Run against the 

equally inexperienced Confederate Army of Brigadier General P. G. T. Beauregard, whose forces were camped 

near Manassas Junction. McDowell's ambitious plan for a surprise flank attack on the Confederate left was poor-

ly executed; nevertheless, the Confederates, who had been planning to attack the Union left flank, found them-

selves at an initial disadvantage. 

Confederate reinforcements under Brigadier General Joseph E. Johnston arrived from the Shenandoah Val-

ley by railroad, and the course of the battle quickly changed. A brigade of Virginians under a relatively unknown 

brigadier general from the Virginia Military Institute, Thomas J. Jackson, stood its ground, which resulted in Jack-

son receiving his famous nickname, "Stonewall". The Confederates launched a strong counterattack, and as the 

Union troops began withdrawing under fire, many panicked and the retreat turned into a rout. McDowell's men 

frantically ran without order in the direction of Washington, D.C. 

Both armies were sobered by the fierce fighting and the many casualties and realized that the war was going to 

be much longer and bloodier than either had anticipated. The First Battle of Bull Run highlighted many of the 

problems and deficiencies that were typical of the first year of the war. Units were committed piecemeal, attacks 

were frontal, infantry failed to protect exposed artillery, tactical intelligence was minimal, and neither commander 

was able to employ his whole force effectively. McDowell, with 35,000 men, could commit only about 18,000, 

and the combined Confederate forces, with about 32,000 men, also committed 18,000.[12] 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/First_Battle_of_Bull_Run#cite_note-1stmanassas-1
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Confederate_States_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/American_Civil_War
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Prince_William_County,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Manassas,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Washington,_D.C.
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Union_Army
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Battle_of_Fort_Sumter
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Richmond,_Virginia
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Brigadier_general_(United_States)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Irvin_McDowell
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Bull_Run_(Occoquan_River)
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/P._G._T._Beauregard
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Joseph_E._Johnston
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shenandoah_Valley
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Shenandoah_Valley
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stonewall_Brigade
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Virginia_Military_Institute
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/Stonewall_Jackson
https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/First_Battle_of_Bull_Run#cite_note-12
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE 
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CROSSWORD PUZZLE SOLUTION 
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Flyers and posters for your posts events are posted in 

this section of the newsletter.  If you want to advertise 

your events, please send your flyer or poster via email 

to the editor to have it posted in this newsletter. 
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Veterans of Foreign Wars and Auxiliary Department Picnic 

Saturday - August 19, 2023 

Following… Council of Administration Meeting 

 

VFW Post 816 

600 Cottage Street, Littleton NH 

 603-444-5750 

 

Lunch at noon - Pulled Pork Sandwich with your choice of BBQ Sauce or Honey Mustard 
Sauce, Coleslaw and Corn on the Cob. 

Dinner @ 5-6 PM - Garden Salad, Mashed Potato, Peas, and your choice of: 

Chicken Cordon Bleu OR Prime Rib 

Dessert - Famous delicious cupcakes from Jack & Fin’s! 

 

**************************************************************************
*********** 

Post # _______________     

Person receiving tickets __________________________________ 

Chicken Cordon Blue # ______________ 

Prime Rib  # _______________________ 

Total number of tickets ______________  X $25.00 = ____________ 

****Ticket cut-off no later than August 10th**** 

Mail to:  

VFW Post 816  

Attention: Daniel Greenlaw 

600 Cottage St. 
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